8-28-2024 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item # D.5 Presentation (RFQ) #2024-13 for Pembroke Flat Field Development

Written or

. . Name On Behalf Of Ward Email Address Phone Number Address SUDECHE e Conceinecy (e Date
Voicemail
7 0 0 7
Written Richard L. Jay richardljayreno@yahoo.com 1 August 24, 2024 at 9:03 AM
Written Miles Stewart miles.stewart@icloud.com 1 August 26, 2024 at 11:34 AM
Written Elizabeth Hassler lizmariehassler@icloud.com 1 August 26, 2024 at 11:41 AM
Written Alexa Olsen alexajolsen@gmail.com 1 August 26, 2024 at 12:48 PM
Written Julie Mortara juliemortara@gmail.com 1 August 26, 2024 at 3:56 PM
Written Michelle Loux Reno American Little League Past Board Member  [Ward 5 madloux@gmail.com 775-527-1553 8840 Chipshot Trail 1 August 27, 2024 at 11:04 AM
Written Jake Kliewer Ward 5 1 August 27,2024 at 11:10 AM
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City Council Comment received from Michelle Loux

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Tue 8/27/2024 11:04 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Michelle Loux
Commenting_on behalf of:
Parent, RYSA Board Member, Reno American Little League Past Board Member
Ward #:

Ward 5

Email Address:
madloux@gmail.com
Phone Number:
775-527-1553

Address:

8840 Chipshot Trail

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-08-28.

Section:
D Items - Department Items

Item:
D.4 or D.5 (Pembroke).

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

Please provide our city the opportunity to have more flat fields for youth sports. We are in desperate need to
have more space and organizations are doing everything we can to find ways to maximize the use of current
fields. | have been a board member with Reno American Little League for 10 years and we put so much
money and time into our fields to keep them looking good and playable. We share our field space with youth
football teams in Fall, since they don't even have a flat field to play on, and they use our outfields. We are also
a youth football family, so see both sides of this and are appreciative to even have a field to practice on. As
Reno grows, we have a strong need to support our youth and families with a safe location to play but are
limited in Fall to form teams and turn families away because of viable space. There is a strong youth sports
community that need these fields and we can't keep pushing off this decision to move forward with viable
plans. | believe Pembroke is that plan and will help all of youth sport organizations.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's meeting.

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hN;jI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/2
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Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public record, made
available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party persons,
companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hN;jI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2
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City Council Comment received from Jake Kliewer

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Tue 8/27/2024 11:10 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Jake Kliewer
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:
Ward 5
Email Address:

Phone Number:

Address:

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-08-28.

Section:
D Items - Department Items

Item:
D5.

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
There are far to many youth and adult sports for the limited number of fields in Reno.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public record, made
available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party persons,

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hN;jI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/2
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companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No
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